
 

           ADA COUNTY 

LOCAL EMERGENCY PLANNING COMMITTEE 
 

**Meeting Summary** 
June 14, 2018, 3:00 P. M. 

 

Ada County Emergency Operations Center 
Vernon L. Bisterfeldt Public Safety Building 

7200 Barrister Dr., Boise, ID 83704 
 
ATTENDING: 
Doug Hardman, ACEM 
Crash Marusich, ACEM 
Joe Lombardo, ACEM 
Sue Axtman, ACEM 
Myla Jeffries, ACEM 
Dennis Lawson, ACEM 
Jordan Bauer, Boise Airport 
Earl Scharff, ISU Meridian  
Chris Shandera, AC Paramedics 
Christina Taylor, 101st CST 
Chris McCormick, OCTC Fire 
 

Shawn Rayne, AC Paramedics 
Jay Breidenbach, NOAA 
Renee Cox, ACJCS 
Terry Shaffer, ACJCS 
Richard Maher, ACJCS 
Jimmie Yorgensen, IMSAR 
Leslie Pedrosa, VRT 
Carol Eden, VRT 
Bill Adams, Idaho Pipeline 
Billy Wingfield, VRT 
D. Wells, VRT 

Neal Murphy, ITD 
John Dilibert, ACSO 
Kathryn Dudley, St. Al’s 
Brandon Hobbs, USACE 
Haley Ruffin, St. Al’s 
Zack Ward, CDHD 
Brian Terry, Micron 
Charlie Butterfield, MFD 
Susan Powell, VRT 
Kim Gessford, DoVita 
Mark Sandoval, St. Luke’s 

 
Doug welcomed all attendees. 

INFORMATION / DISCUSSION ITEMS 
 
• Plan Update Overview 

Crash Marusich provided an overview of plans being updated and that have been completed. 
 

• Training and Exercise Opportunities 
Joe Lombardo gave an update on the future training and exercise opportunities available, 
including multi-hazard planning for schools.  This update included a PowerPoint 
presentation. 
 

• Stop the Bleed 
Chris Shandera, Ada County Paramedic, shared information on Stop the Bleed training 
available through the Ada County Paramedics.  This training looks to improve various 
organizations emergency preparedness by training personnel to stop uncontrolled bleeding.  
If anyone wishes to bring this training to their organization he is willing to assist. 
 

• Lunch and Learn Outreach 
Myla Jeffries explained a new outreach opportunity that she would be happy to share with 



other organizations.  She stated that she can provide a condensed version of her preparedness 
presentation in a setting that is identified as a Lunch and Learn.  What usually takes several 
hours she can over a lunch hour. 
 

• Update on Grant Projects 
Doug Hardman gave an updated on grant projects recently completed and currently in 
progress.  He shared some of the history of our grants and how grant guidance directs our 
activities with the use of these grants. 
 

• Open Forum 
Neal Murphy, ITD, shared that a full-scale exercise that involves ITD and IOEM will be 
conducted at Borah High School on July 18t, and Jimmy Yorgensen, IMSARU, stated that 
his organization offers a one hour wilderness safety education class to those who are 
interested.  Jay Breidenbach, NOAA, gave a quick update on the weather, which is currently 
normal for this time of year. 
 
Tentative remaining LEPC Meetings for 2018 are scheduled for September 13, 2018, and 
December 13, 2018, beginning at 3:00pm. 

 
• Adjournment  4:00 pm 
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